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COTTESLOE Council and staff have paid tribute to the productive communi-
ty input that helped the Town meet its commitment and deliver the draft TPS
3 (Town Panning Scheme 3) on time.

“On behalf of the Council
I thank all those who con-

tribuied to the process,” said

Andrew Jackson, the Town's
manager of development
services. “Everyone knows
that it has been a long and
difficult process over sever-

NEXT Council meeting —
March 27, at Tpm.

Committees:

Works amd Corporate
Services — March 21, 7Tpm.

Development Services —
March 20, 6pm. -

Planning applications for
APRIL close on MARCH 1.

Agenda are available at the
meetings, at Council offices
and libravy on Friday prior to
each meefing, and on the web-
site — www.cottesloe.wa.gov.au

AFTER considering public
submissions Council will pro-
ceed with planned Blackspot
road works on Jarrad Street
around the Boatshed car park
entrance.

RESURFACING of parts of

Marine Parade, between
Napier Street and Jarrad
Street, is planned to begin
after Easter in order to min-
imise impact on general use
of the beachfront. The
$140,000 project benefits
from a Main Roads grant of
$93, 333, with the balance to
be funded by Cottesloe.

Modifications will be made
at  several intersections.
Improvements include new
kerbing, raised asphalt levels,
hand rails and ‘“tactile’ paving
at every pedestrian crossing.
Three ‘zebra’ crossings will
be re-painted, and painted
sections of the median stsip
between Napier and Forrest
Streets will be kerbed to cre-
ate a raised island.

AFTER consultation with
focal residents the Council
supports an application, by
the owner, for partial closure
of the wesiern end of a

laneway between Little
Marine Parade and Margaret
Street. Council will request
the Department of Land
Administration to consider
the partial closure of the lane,
known as ROW (Right of
‘Way) 2.

In March, Council commit-
tees will consider a request
for partial closure of another
ROW, in Pearse Street.
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al years, But intense activity
of the past couple of
months, the many consulta-
tions and extra meetings,
have met the end-of-
February deadline set by the

”

WA Planning Commission.

Next step!?

Cottesloe must now wait
for a State government go-
ahead to advertise the draft
TPS 3. This permission
could take some time to
come through, but once TPS
3 is advertised, the public
will have another three

months to make comments
and submissions.

“In the meantime, the cus-

rent Town Plan still
applies,” said  Andrew
Jackson.

“However, details of the
draft TPS 3, with detailed
area maps, are on the Town's
website for everyone to
peruse. So the process is not
yet complete, but we are

very happy to have reached
this stage, with the support
and input of so many mem-
bers of the local communi-
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A PERFECT, hot, summer day brought a steady stream
of visitors to the 2006 Seadragon Festival on Sunday

March 5.

Families spread their rugs
for picnics under the pines;
children milled around the
Gymbus, while parents
sought information from the
environmental interest
groups and exhibits.

To coincide with Cleanup
Australia- Day, children
played with makeshift

instruments created by local
artists from collected (and
cleaned) litier.

Captain Clean-up — the
ultimate planet super-hero -
made an outsianding coniri-
bution, spruiking the festi-
val’s attractions all day to
dedicated visitors and pass-
ing beachgoers.

8 .
LOCAL sports and commu-
nity groups seeking finan-
cial assistance from the
Council should apply soon,
so all applications can be
assessed in time for the bud-
get. That's one of the provi-
sos; further conditions are
explained in a simple leaflet
available from Council
offices. If you believe your
group qualifies, please con-
tact officers as soon as pos-
sible — at the contacts shown
below.

Criteria

Broadly, donations are
NOT made to individuals; to
private or “for-profit’ organ-
isations; for general fund

 raising or to finance confer-

ences, efc.

Seadragon’s week of
special events proved pop-
ular with the local commu-
nity, to the credit of the fes-
tival organising conunit-
tee. The Civic Centre was
inundated with the keen
and the curious, sampling
culinary treats served up
by chef Suzanne Wilder in
a Fast and Fresh cookery
demonsitration. Professor

The Council has absolute
discretion -over the dona-
tions it makes. Priority. is
given to:

B ‘not-for-profit® groups,
based in .and around
Cottesloe, which confer sig-

nificant benefits to the local

community

B applicants who can
demonstrate the funding
will provide benefit to
Cottesloe residents

B cvents with free entry
to local residents

B applicants who have
NOT received a donation in
the past two years

B funding for new initia-
tives or one-off events.

Peter Dingle’s ‘memory
workshop® was full of
energy and enthusiasm, as
people absorbed practical
memory feckrigues; while
students at Cottesloe and
North Cottesloe Primary
schools found that science
is great fun, as they were
entertained by ‘Science
Alive’ water demonstra-

PLANS to

control
speeding traffic on
Broome Street are now

* open for public com-

ment, and comprehen-
sive infermation is
available on the Council
website and at the Civic

Centre.

Recommended are four
plateaus, made from red
asphalt, located where
Broome intersects with
Ozone Street, Hawkstone
Sireet, and Torrens Street;
and midway along Broome
between Ozone and Grant
Streets.

Advantages of this option
over alternatives considered
by officers and Council are
that no restriction would be
made to any Crossover use,
and there would be no ban
on kerbside parking. Cost is
expected to be within the
$33,000 budgeted for
works. Speed counts would
be made before and after
installation to ascertain
whether further action is
necessary. Residents in the
immediate vicinity will be
informed of the proposal by
mail, and submissions to
Council are requested by
April 7.

A SCHEME providing her-

jtage advice to western sub-

urbs councils will be sup-
ported by Cottesloe for a
trial two-year period. WA’s
Heritage Council will fund
the service for the rest of
this year; then Cottesloe and
Subiaco will pay for the
part-time service.

Council believes that bei-
ter value for money will be
achieved by the shared ser-
vice, rather than use of con-
sultants on an ad hoc basis.
Cottesloe  will  spend
$26,000 on the service dur-
ing the trial. The Town cur-
rently has 406 listings on its
Municipal Inventory, of
which 324 are housing

properties.
The service aims to foster
heritage understanding

throughout the comrmunity,
as well as provide expert
assistance with projects,
assessment of proposals,
and limison with other
organisations.
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